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consultant under the Agreement for each applicable fiscal year shall not exceed 
an increase of 20 percent from the applicable revised TCA; 2) any such 
increases shall be used for additional services or to reflect program and/or policy 
changes; 3) the Board of Supervisors has appropriated sufficient funds for all 
changes; 4) approval of County Counsel and the Chief Administrative Officer 
(CAO) or their designee is obtained prior to any such Amendment; 5) the parties 
may, by written Amendment, mutually agree to reduce programs or services 
without reference to the 20 percent limitation; and 6) the Director of Mental 
Health shall notify the Board of Supervisors of Agreement changes in writing 
within 30 days after execution of each Amendment. 

 
PURPOSE/JUSTIFICATION OF RECOMMENDED ACTION
 
The purpose of the requested actions is to engage the services of PGI as a fiscal 
intermediary to ensure payment of stipends to an estimated 100 students who come 
from accredited schools throughout Southern California.  PGI will be established as a 
fiscal intermediary for a stipend program designed to attract bilingual and bicultural MFT 
students from throughout all of Los Angeles County and potentially all supervisorial 
districts.  As a fiscal intermediary, PGI will serve as the agency to write checks to be 
issued to student interns. 
 
In addition, PGI, through its Latino Family Training and Treatment Program, will provide 
training, supervision, and case management services to MFT interns and trainees to 
enhance their skills and professional education in preparation for employment in DMH.  
PGI has served as a lead school of the MFT Consortium since 1994.  The Consortium is 
comprised of graduate schools (Exhibit A-1 of the Attachment) in Southern California 
preparing marriage and family therapy students.  DMH works collaboratively with local 
educational institutions to assist students in learning skills needed to work with the 
severely and persistently mentally ill populations of all ages.  This pool of training allows 
DMH programs to recruit employees who have beginning skills in working with the 
severely mentally ill population.  This group of MFT students is motivated to work with 
this population. 
 
Implementation of Strategic Plan Goals
 
The recommended Board action is consistent with the principles of the Countywide 
Strategic Plan, Organizational Goal No. 1, “Service Excellence,” and Goal No. 2, 
“Workforce Excellence.”  This Agreement will enable DMH to promote workforce 
development by allowing DMH to make stipend payments to student interns from 
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